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At Exford, these qualities are really important: 

 Respect Kindness Personal Best  

é and itõs up to all of us to show them every day in 

every thing we say and every thing we do! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     

 

             NEWSLETTER 2017 No.14 (Term 3, 201 7) 
Thursday 14 Sept 2017 

 

You are represented on School Council by: 
Parents:  Adele (Olivia &  Alexander), Amanda (Caitlyn, Ava & Hayley), Belinda 
(Nicholas and Kade), Jacki (Claire),  Jenny (Aimee), Katy (Adele & Hamish),  Sarah 
(Lily & Oscar), Sharon (Charlie & Archie) and Susan (Jessica).   
EPS Community:   Graham    
Staff:    Ms Campo, Mrs Farrugia, Mr King and Mr Parker  
 

Follow this link to Exfordõs YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w  

 

Ms Campoõs News... 
 

 Exfordõs new Assistant Principal 
We have now been through the Selection process for our new Assistant 
Principal.  The vacancy was advertised on the Departmentõs Recruitment on 
Line site for a fortnight.  The Selection Panel read through all applications, 
and shortlisted some applicants fo r interview.  We spent most of last Friday 
interviewing potential applicants.  The Selection Panel has appointed Mr 
David King to be our Assistant Principal through a merit based process.  
 

Year 2 Lady Northcote and Year 3 and Year 
4 Phillip Camps  
Despite the miserable weather, our Year 2 students and staff had a great 
time at the Lady Northcote Camp last week , as did our Year 3 group who 
went to Phillip Island .  Our Year 4 kids are off to Phillip Island next week.  
Thank you to our amazing staff who so generously give up their own family 
time to make this possible for our kids. There are some photos for you to 
enjoy later in this newsletter.  
 

Parent Opinion Survey  
Thank you to the parents who were able to complete the Parent Opinion 
survey for us.  We look forward to seeing the feedback.  
 

ôNo Hat, No Playõ! 
As recommended by SunSmart Australia, children are required to wear their 
school hat from September to Apriléso...õNo Hat, No Playõ! 
 

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge!  
 

% ---% ---% ---% ---% ---% --- 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2017 Dates 
 

Term 3 Dates 
 

Monday 18 ð Wednesday 20 Sept  

Year 4 Phillip Island Camp 
 

Wednesday 20 Sept  

4:30 pm ð 2018 Open Afternoon 
6:30 pm ð School Council Meeting 

 

Thursday 21 Sept  

Red Food Day 
Prep ð Year 2 Sports Day (all families 

welcome to join us)  
Year 1-2 Open Afternoon  

 

Friday 22 Sept  

Footy Colours Day ð Assembly at 9 
End of Term 3 ð 2:30 pm Dismissal 

 

Term 3 Dates 
 

Monday 9 October  

Term 4 begins for students  
 

Friday 13 October  

Silly Sock Day ð wear your silliest 
socks and bring a gold coin donation 

for Ronald McDonald House 
 

Wednesday 18 October  

4:30 pm - 2018 Open Afternoon 
6:30 pm ð School Council Mtg 

 

Friday 20 October  

LOUD SHIRT DAY!  (annual gold coin 
donation for Taralye)  

 

Friday 27 October  

World Teacherõs Day  
 

Tuesday 7 November  

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 

Wednesday 15 November  

4:30 pm Final 2018 Open Afternoon 
6:30pm  ð School Council Mtg 

 

Wednesday 20 December  

Christmas and Year 6 Graduation 
Concert & BBQ night 

 

Thursday 21 December  

Semester 2 reports sent home 
 

Friday 22 December  

End of Term 4  
 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w#_blank


 

 

Leadership at Exford  
Mr Jenner will continue in the Acting  Leading Teacher 
vacancy until the end of the year . Unfortunately, Mrs 
Rachel Fyfe is not able to continue in Mr Jennerõs Prep 
classroom and so Mrs Pelly will step into the class for 
the remainder of the year .  Mrs Pelly took part in the 
Prep Teamõs Planning Day yesterday 
 

Term 4 Planning Week  
Our teaching teams are all having their Planning Days 
this week in preparation for  next term.  The Team 
Newsletters will be ready for the first newsletter next 
term and will also be sent through Seesaw for our 
families.   The children have all had their specialist 
subjects on one day, rather than across the week, to 
free the teachers to  do this planning.  
 

Planning for next year  
At this stage of the year, schools begin their next yearõs 
planning in earnest.  We start looking at the student 
numbers and communicating with the Department about 
the facilities we believe we will need.  
If your child will not be at Exford next year, would you 
please contact Ms Campo at the school or through the 
Principal link on FlexiBuzz.    
 

Year Prep ð 2 Sports Day  
Next Thursday, our Year Prep - 2 students will have 
their  Sports Day from 9:30 am ð 1:30 pm.  Our families 
are welcome to come and join in the fun, held on our 
NEW OVAL! 
Thanks in advance to Ms Kappler who has planned a 
great day for our kids.  
 

Footy C olours Day  
We ask our kids to come to school in their footy  team 
colours for our òFooty Colours Dayõ on Friday 22 
September.  We will have an Assembly at 9 to do our 
annual Footy human graph to see the teams our kids 
support.  
 

Year  1/2  Open Afternoon  
Next Thursday, following on from  our Year Prep ð 2 
Sports Day, the Year 1/2  students have invited their 
families to come and join  in wi th their Project Based 
Learning.   
 
From Seesaw: 

 

We would like to welcome you all, to witness our 
Project Based Learning final product launch!  
 

ôMay the act of hanging a crane symbolise our support in 
peace and hope, honouring Sadako's legacy.õ 
 
When: Thursday 21st of September at 2pm onwards 
 

Where: In our Year 1/2  classrooms 
 

Come prepared to be inspired by our collaborative 
efforts to create 1000 paper cranes, instilled by our well 
wishes! 
 

OUR INSPIRATION 
 
The book ôSadako and the 1000 Paper Cranesõ is a story that 
is inspired by a girl na med Sadako, who was two-years-old 
when the worldõs first atomic bomb dropped on Hiroshima, 
about 5 kilomet res away from her home. Sadako survived 
the bombing, however ten years later developed Leukemia 
from the radiation from the atomic bomb, and only give n a 
year to live.  
 
While hospitalized, Sadako's best friend visited her in 
hospital, and whilst there, gifted her a golden piece of 
paper to fold into a paper crane in reference to the ancient 
Japanese legend that promises that anyone who folds a 
thousand origami cranes will be granted a wish. Inspired by 
the legend, Sadako set out to fold one thousand cranes. As 
part of the cranes, she wrote , ôI will write peace on your 
wings, and you will fly all over the world. õ Sadako continued 
to create these symbolic  birds until the disease claimed her 
life at age 12.  
 
Sadakoõs determination to fold one thousand paper cranes, 
symbolised her hope for peace and her courageous struggle 
with her illness, inspired her classmates. After her passing, 
her friends began to col lect money to create a statue in 
memory of her and the many other children who were 
victims of the bombing in Hiroshima.  

 
This monument is called the 
Childrenõs Peace statue and is in the 
Peace Park, right in the middle of 
Hiroshima, where the atomic bomb 
was dropped. Each year on World 
Peace Day, the statue is beautifully 
decorated with thousands of paper 
cranes brought and sent by people 
around the world.  
 
Although Sadako's thousand paper 

cranes did not save her life, they would take flight in 
another way,  serving as a symbol of the growing movement 
for peace on Earth.  
 
The paper crane is often given as a wish or symbol for 
peace, and since September the 21st is International World 
Peace Day, we would like to share our efforts and wishes 
created for those i n need of it. The story has instilled a 
sense of empathy and inspired us to create our final product 
that showcases our learnt understanding about empathy and 
children in our world.  
 
Our Year 1/2  children would love their  families to come and 
join in this celebration  of their learning.   

 
  



 

 

Ms Kapplerõs Running Club 
Ms Kappler and some keen students warm up to the day 
with some track work three  mornings a week. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Some even practising 

their recorders as they do 
slow paced laps of our 
new ovalõs running track! 

 
Stripey and Bob, class 

mascots, doing laps with 
Sophie and Isabelle from 

Yr 1/2 W  

 

Some shout-outs  

 

 
 

       Brydie 
 
 
Here are some     
photos of our Year 5/6 
PBL groups making 
appeals at Assembly. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

The Premierõs Reading Challenge  

has now closed for 2017.  

107 children have completed the challenge this year. 

There was a total of 4494 books read throughout the 

challenge.  What a terrific effort our students have made.  
Did you know that more boys in Prep-Two participated in 

the Challenge and in Year 3-6 more girls participated? 
 

A few quotes from our kids: 

What did you enjoy about the PremierΩs Reading 
Challenge? 

 

Rachel Year 4 - ΨL liked how there were different types of books 
you could read from picture books 

to challenge books. You could 
upload them to the website. You 

could read picture books and 
challenge books or your own 

choice books. I was able to rate the 
books with a star rating. My 

favourite book was ΨWonderΩ and we also read this story in class. 
I would recommend that we do the challenge again next year 

across the school.Ω  
 

 

Jack Year 2  - ΨI liked reading the long chapter books because l 
liked being able to read narrative 

stories. I got to know about the main 
character and got to enjoy what 
adventures they had. I found the 

Reading Challenge easy as l am good 
at reading books. I would like to do 

it again next year.Ω 
 

Thank you to all the students who participated in 
the PremierΩs Reading Challenge.  

Mrs Roe 



 
 

Attendance é Every Day Counts  
 

Did you know that:  
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school year.  

This will support your child to achieve their best at school ð 
academically and personally.  

If your child has missed more than 10 days this school year.  

The amount of time your child is mising will impact on their 
learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this school year.  

Your child is missing so much time from school that it will be 
extremely difficult for them to keep up with their learning, 
their friendships and to feel connected to school.  
 

 

 

A reminder that all holiday absences (3+ days) require 
an Absence Learning Plan, developed with your childõs 
teacher and signed by the Principal or Assistant Principal 
to cover your childõs absence. 
 
 

Fundraising News  
 

 

 

Our 2017 target isé  
 

$18, 000 - $25, 000. 

Our Tally so faré $13,461.57!! 
 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our ICT budget 
to provide our kids with iPads, laptops and other technologies.   
 
 

Volunteering  
A reminder that parents / family members must have provided 
the school with their Working With Children Check.  This is a 
Department of Education and an Exford PS requirement.  
 
 

Christmas Concert  
Our annual Christmas and Year 6 Graduation Concert will be held 
on Wednesday 20 December.  This is our major and final event 
for the year and we need lots of helpers.  
 

Can you help in any of these ways? 

¶ Source / provide donation of goods to go into our selection of 
prizes for the Christmas Raffle  

¶ Help with the BBQs ð cooking, serving, shopping 

¶ Costume / stage props  making (see your childõs class 
teacher)  

 
 

 

Happy Bi r t hdays!!   
To our students who celebrated their birthdays  

from  1 -14 September 2017   
 
Isaac Z, Ashton R, Caleb R, Isabelle W, 
Callum, Clova, Amy O, Charlotte D, 
Alex M, Ryan McD, Junge and Joel Co, 
 

     Happy Birthday to you!!   
   Happy Birthday to you,                                       
   Happy Birthday dear kids,     
   Happy Birthday to you!  

  

We love celebrating birthdays at 
school, making a fuss over the child 
who is celebrating and birthday  
cup-cakes are always  welcome !  We also love for 
birthday children to visit us in the Office for a 
sticker and birthday song and  a photo of  this is 
posted into Seesaw.    
 
 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event 
and if your child is absent on their birthday, they 
miss out on all the fuss made over them.    
 
 
 
 
 

Hope you enjoy reading our 

newsletter! 

 
Please see the pages from:  
¶ Pages from our Year 2 Camp kids  
¶ Ms McFarlaneõs page from Year 4 M 

¶ Ms Kapplerõs Sporty EPS News page  

 
 

                 J  Ms Campo 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

See our new student -
designed  ôSuper Heroõ 
posters for our school 

values.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

 



 

 

The Power of our PBL units - 
  
 https://www.youcaring.com/aidenandlucasfromexfordprimaryschool -939429 
 

 
 

 

https://www.youcaring.com/aidenandlucasfromexfordprimaryschool-939429


 

 
 

 


